
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
“Remember the Sabbath day by keeping it holy.  Six days you shall 

labour and do all your work, but the seventh day is a sabbath  

to the Lord your God.  On it you shall not do any work 

Exodus 20: 8-9 
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Poppy Appeal with a difference… 

Can you help St John's Church Commemorate the 

Centenary of the end of World War 1? 

We are looking for help in making 400 knitted or 

crochet red poppies to make two 8ft hanging 

displays within St John's Church.  The poppies are to 

be any size between 4 and 6" in width.  The poppies 

must be made by the end of September.  They will be sewn onto a hessian 

backing and then hung on two pillars.  If you would like further details or a 

pattern for the poppies, please contact Jean on 01225 760368.   

Thank you in advance. 

Jean Robertson 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

The Parish Office 

Tel: 01225 754826  

e-mail: office@stthomastrowbridge.org 

Office usually open 9.30am—1.30pm, Tues to Friday 

St Thomas’, Kingfisher Church, Holy Trinity & St John’s Church West Ashton 
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We are family 

 ‘Whoever does God’s will is my brother  

and sister and mother’. 

Mark 3:35 

I hope you appreciate being part of God’s family.  

Jesus initiated this radical new community when he 

said those words and told us to address God as ‘Abba, 

Father’.  The Greek New Testament word for this 

Christian Fellowship is Koinonia.  It means a shared life 

in which all contribute and all benefit, and includes a 

lot more than just coming together for prayer and 

worship on a Sunday.  It means sharing meals and 

resources, joys and sorrows, victories and struggles... 

doing life together.  There’s nothing like the family of 

God when it’s working as it should.  Thank God for it. 

One of the great benefits of being part of God’s family 

is that we work together and support each other when 

things get tough.  I recently asked you all to pray for 

the two PCC groups working behind the scenes on the 

project of making our church buildings more 

welcoming, flexible and user-friendly for the 21st Century.  This is difficult and 

frustrating work at times and I’ve been amazed by the resilience and tenacity of 

both those groups.  Thanks to your prayers, we have picked ourselves up after 

the latest batch of set-backs and think we can see the way forward… but please 

keep praying! 

On a happier note, I experienced the love of my 

church family at St Thomas’, St John’s and 

Kingfisher wonderfully on my 60th birthday… 

and it’s a precious thing.  Thank you all, again, 

for your gifts and cards, and to those who were 

able to join me for a very happy evening at Holy 



Trinity.  I kept thinking, ‘I don’t deserve any of this’.  But then that’s the Gospel 

for you: undeserved, inexplicable, unending love poured out on us.  That love 

was made flesh in Jesus Christ and is made flesh again, in every time and place, 

through God’s family. 

As well as happy celebrations, we share a sense of loss when a family member 

dies.  In the last couple of months we’ve said ‘goodbye’ (for the time being, at 

least!) to two men who played a massive part in our church communities over 

many years: David Chatterton and Michael McHugh.   

Their lives make an interesting comparison.  They were born 2 years and 10 miles 

apart: Michael in Wembley in 1931; David in Petersham, SW London in 1933.  

Their early Christian development followed a similar path, both being positively 

influenced by strong Evangelical Anglican ministries, and both later serving their 

local churches as Church Wardens and in many other ways.  Of course their 

personality, working and family circumstances differed greatly, but they both 

became valued members of God’s family in Trowbridge and West Ashton.  

There’s much we can learn from their examples, and we have good reason to be 

thankful for these two lives.  To God be the glory.    

Allan 

 

West Wiltshire Multi Faith Forum AGM 

6 for 6.30pm on Wednesday 4 July at Bethesda Church, BA14 0AA 

We have been invited to this AGM where, after enjoying a meal together 

Dr Jayme Reaves will speak.  She has worked in post-conflict former 

Yugoslavia and Northern Ireland and she focuses on bridging the gap 

between theology, peacemaking, and reconciliation. 

Please see the poster in the rooms corridor for more information. 

  



Flame – South Sudan Focus 

On 22 nd  July Jan Ransom, who heads Flame 

International, will be speaking at the morning 

service at St Thomasõ and at the evening 

service at Holy Trinity. She will also be joining us 

for a bring and share lunch in the St Thomasõs 

church rooms. All are very welcome. There will 

be a sheet to sign up nearer the time. Jan is a 

friend of and has been linked to St Thomasõs 

over many years. Flame Internat ional seeks to bring Godõs love, 

compassion and healing to those affected by bloodshed, conflict 

and hunger. They have held a number of recent missions to South 

Sudan and to refugees in Uganda who have fled oppression and 

fighting.  

The most recent mission  to South Sudan is reported on the Flame 

website.  

ôIn March we had another successful mission to Juba, South Sudan 

to train S udan Peopleõs Liberation Army (SPLA) Chaplains. There was 

a strong sense of the presence of God right from the start and we 

enjoye d precious times with the Holy Spirit touching and healing. 

The response to the teaching was good and there was a lot of 

forgiveness and emotional release and subsequent testimonies of 

physical healing.  

We visited General A and met with over 

40 SPLA Chapla ins, all of whom had 

attended a Flame Trauma Healing 

Conference. This was the first time the 

Chaplains had chosen to meet 

together; and the first time General A 

had sat with Chaplains. It had never 

happened before and was definitely 



fruit from our conferen ces. We visited SPLA Barracks, about 68km 

North of Juba, where 40 adults and many children gathered in the 

mud -built church. We had one hour with them teaching and 

praying, and then prayed for physical healing. About 7 attendees 

said they had been physical ly healed.  

It was made very clear to us that we are considered essential 

partners in the Justice, Peace and Reconciliation Commission 

peace building effort. We are grateful to God for His purposes and 

plans in taking us to Juba and are thankful for your pr ayers.õ 

Some numbers about South Sudan from the Tearfund website   

6 million  without sufficient access to nutritious food  

3 million  have fled their homes from the ongoing conflict, 

violence, and the threat of famine  

60% of refugees  are children  

86% of the urban population  live without safe 

sanitation facilities  

One of the main countries 

where the refugees have 

settled is in Uganda. David 

and Heather Sharland who 

are with CMS in Arua, Uganda 

write following a vis it to one of 

the refugee camps:  

ôTribe can divide, separate, breed superiority and encourage 

isolationism. Bridges can be broken, walls erected and chasms 

develop! We see that through the tragic  events of recent years in 

South Sudan. While struggling to push out a common enemy, the 

people united unde r a shared flag but once the young nation was 



secured, differences surfaced,  and enmities grew. We see such 

tragic fall -out from that enmity in Uganda where so many have fled 

for refuge, telling horrific stories of loss and death.   

However,  we have seen so me remarkable reconciliation and love -

building among mixed groups of South Sudanese people in 

Uganda. God has enabled a deep forgiveness to take place, a 

change of attitudes and a growth of unity, all of which is both 

surprising and beautiful! We saw spont aneous dancing at 

Kiryandongo settlement last year. And in small ways we are also 

seeing that unity in the camps in West Nile. Godõs people are the 

pioneers,  as differences become irrelevant at the foot of the cross of 

Calvaryõ 

For more information on Flame visit:  

http://www.flameinternational.org  

Donõt forget the bring and share lunch with Jan Ransom at St 

Thomasõ after the morning service on 22nd July ! 

Andrew Sharland 

Rob Bell - Holy Shift Tour July 2018 

Rob Bell returns for his first UK tour in 8 years. 

Blending his usual mix of philosophy, comedy, theology 

and subversive insight, The Holy Shift Tour explores 

this ancient, mysterious word HOLY and what it looks 

like for us to reclaim this word to help us make sense 

of the modern world.  Rob Bell is the author of ten 

books. In 2011 Time Magazine named him one of the 

100 Most Influential People in the World. He lives with 

wife Kristen and their three kids in LA.  

July 3  Cheltenham, UK Town Hall, July 11  Cardiff, UK Assembly Room, City Hall 

To buy tickets: https://www.greenbelt.org.uk/rob-bell/ 

David Bowater  

http://www.flameinternational.org/
https://www.greenbelt.org.uk/rob-bell/


A Connect Update from Hannah Greening 

It's been a while since my last newsletter so apologies for that, but a lot has been 

happening here! As you know, this year I've been in St Andrews serving among 

international students, here's what I've been up to: 

Bible Study  

After finishing the Bible study on Mark, we then started a Bible overview course 

called ‘God’s Big Picture’ with the seeker group.  This course was definitely 

challenging at times with the ambitious amount of content it was trying to 

deliver to a group with no background knowledge!  My highlight came in the final 

session after looking at the New Earth in Revelation.  One of the girls from China 

I’ve got to know well said she believed a bit but wanted God to show himself to 

her and asked me how to pray.  This led to a great conversation and really 

encouraged me! 

The main group also started a new Bible study 

on justice for others and creation which I wrote 

with one of the students from the group.  It was 

really challenging and enjoyable to plan these, 

especially doing it together, I learnt a lot!  

Here's a picture of us sharing a potluck meal 

together.  

Weekend Away 

In the spring holidays we had a weekend 

retreat for the international students in the 

Highlands.  It was a great time to get to 

know some of them better.  We were 

especially encouraged to hear that one 

student had come to faith! 

 

  



Ministry Visit 

In April I went on a ministry visit to Glasgow to see Tom and Judi Walsh who run 

the Focus ministry for the Navigators in the UK.  They work cross-culturally and 

especially with people of other 

faiths. During the week we particularly 

learnt about Islam and Sikhism and visited 

a mosque and gurdwara.  For me the best 

part of the week was meeting all the 

different people, both those of the other 

faiths and people who had spent a lot of 

time and developed friendships with other faith communities. 

Summer Programme 

This July as part of the Connect programme I will be going to Lithuania to help 

out with LCC University’s Summer School.  I will be a Resident Assistant, part of a 

team overseeing halls of residence and specifically looking after the 25 students 

in my corridor.  LCC is an international Christian university and each summer they 

welcome students from various parts of Eastern Europe aged between 14 and 21, 

who have come to improve their English.  In my role I will be able to get to know 

the students well and have opportunities to share my faith with them.  

After Lithuania I will go to a week-long programme in Europe run by Tom and 

Judi for people who want to reach Muslims. We will think about how we can 

share our life and faith and have an opportunity to serve the community.  

Next Year  

As I’m coming to the end of my Connect year, I feel thankful to God for the 

opportunities he has given me this year and especially the investment people 

have put into my life.   

During the ministry visit to Glasgow, the opportunity arose for me to come to 

Glasgow for the second year of Connect (C2) to work with Muslims and Arabic 

speakers.  I hadn’t originally planned to continue with Connect in St Andrews, but 

was excited to find out about this possibility to work and grow in areas I'm 

particularly interested in. 



Having studied Arabic and French and spent time in Morocco as well as having 

got to know some Syrian refugees, I'm thrilled at this opportunity and the doors 

it could open.  I'm keen to do this because I feel like this will equip me for my 

relationships later in life whatever I do next and give me the experience to share 

my faith and deepen friendships in the years to come.  In the future I would love 

to be able to use my languages in work somehow and maybe even work with 

refugees. 

Financial support 

This summer I will need to raise an extra about £400 for travel and expenses to 

go to Lithuania and the programme afterwards in Europe. Would you consider 

partnering financially with me in this? 

I will also be trying to raise money for next year, so please consider supporting 

me in this too as I venture out in faith.  I'll need to raise funding for living and 

ministry expenses, including hospitality, conferences, travel, etc.  You can 

support me by going to  http://www.navigators.co.uk/support/ or  email me. 

Please pray for… 

¶ the students in the Bible study group as they take a break for summer or 

move on from St Andrews.  Pray that they would continue to grow in faith 

and have supportive Christian community in their home countries and that 

God would use them there. 

¶ those who have been seeking or are just coming to faith that the Holy Spirit 

would continue to work in them. 

¶ me as I go to Lithuania/Europe this summer, for there to be good 

relationships and that I would learn a lot from the experience. 

¶ my finances for this summer and next year as I start C2 and step out in faith. 

Thanks so much for all your prayers and support during the year, I couldn't have 

done it without your help!  Please get in 

touch and let me know how you're doing, 

especially if we haven't caught up in a while, 

I'd love to hear your news! 

With love, Hannah  

https://navigators.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f817515828e4eb8c10c409206&id=6c51d6c143&e=f8e881ad8d
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Church in The Park – Sunday 15th July 

All the churches in Trowbridge have been invited to meet 

together at the bandstand in Trowbridge Park for an 

exciting time of worship and witness around the theme 

“The Feeding of the 5,000”.   

Internationally acclaimed Bob Hartman, a much-loved 

performance storyteller for children, renowned for his 

dynamic, energetic performances, will tell the Bible 

story in an interactive way and will later bring a 

Gospel message.  

Andy Sherwood is assembling a band to lead worship 

and the Salvation Army band will be entertaining.  

There will be face painting and crafts for the children.  

We are catering to “Feed the 500” with free fish 

finger rolls and praying that this inter-church outreach to the people of 

Trowbridge will be well received. 

The official programme runs from 2.00pm to 3.30pm 

which will give those who wish to see the World Cup 

final at 4 pm time to get home! 

Churches are invited to meet together at 1pm to enjoy 

their own picnic lunch.  The bread and fish will be 

served from The Park Club at around 3.00pm.  Please bring your own chairs/rugs 

and brollies to protect you from the sun!   

We hope very much you will be able to join us as we enjoy fellowship with other 

churches and make a strong statement to the people of Trowbridge that the 

church in the town is in great shape! 

Geoff Tate  

  



YOUniquely Wonderful 

One hundred and thirty ladies attended the 

Churches Together Ladies’ Breakfast at 

Southwick village hall on Saturday 16th June. 

During a delicious continental breakfast, we 

had the opportunity to exchange news with 

friends, both new and old. 

Our speaker was Fiona Castle who told us that she had always attended church 

and believed this meant she was a Christian. However, this did not help with the 

anxieties of daily life as a wife and mother of four children.  

Things came to a head one morning when, after dropping off her children at 

school, she returned home feeling so low that she 

prayed to God in desperation. Immediately she 

received a phone call from an acquaintance she barely 

knew, other than she was a Christian, to say she felt 

that Fiona needed to talk to someone and invited her 

to her house for coffee. Thrusting the baby into her 

husband Roy’s arms, Fiona went to visit this lady who 

asked her if she had ever invited Jesus into her life and 

asked Him to take over her life. Fiona had never done this but did so immediately 

and experienced a peace and joy that transformed her life and her marriage. 

The next Ladies’ Breakfast will be held on Saturday 20th October and the guest 

speaker will be Mel Otto – formerly of St Thomas’ and now a curate in our 

deanery. 

Janet Chivers 

The Toddler Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

We woke to a glorious day of sunshine which meant we didn't have to 'um and 

ah' about whether to hold The Toddler Teddy Bear’s Picnic inside or outside.  So 

that was our first prayer answered.  The set up went really smoothly and quickly 

as we had Liam and Josh on the team.  They helped Ivor erect the event shelter 



and then helped get out the sit and rides and other outdoor equipment.  

Obviously they had to test out the rockers and cars to see if they complied to 

health and safety regulations!  

After a shared lunch and a time of prayer the 

food was set out in the hall ready for our toddler 

families.  Thank you to all those who supplied, 

cakes, sandwiches and jelly; it was much 

appreciated by our toddler families.  Our 

thanks also go to all those who came and did 

a stint on bouncy castle duty, the craft table, 

and serving and washing up the teas.   

From the squeals of delight and the happy 

voices we could tell how much the children 

were enjoying the bouncy castle and ball pit, the 

water play and Claire's crafty corner, which included decorating 

biscuits.  Never seen so much icing and sprinkles on a biscuit!   

Jane and I could see many a chat going on between toddler parents and church 

members.  It was so good to see people mingling and enjoying the afternoon.  

We were greatly encouraged when one of our long-term families said they 

wanted to start coming to church, plus were enquiring about the children's 

groups on a Sunday.  Not only that but one of our mums who has had to go back 

to work asked us to keep in touch with her. 

I think Ivor's highlight of the day was seeing Margaret, from the cottage by the 

gates, come out walking well with a stick, just five weeks since her fall outside 

her house on the Sunday.  He walked her over to have a look at what was going 

on and she passed on her thanks once again for all the help she had received 

from our church on that day.  All we can say is 'Thank you God for showering 

your love on our Toddler families and our church family'. 

Val Saxby 

  



Celebrating Allan’s 60th Birthday 

On 27th May we all enjoyed helping Allan celebrate 

reaching the grand old age of 60!  Janet had done a 

fantastic job of organising the troops to decorate Holy 

Trinity, produce a lovely buffet, and entertain in great 

style.  Kay had made a spectacular cake topped by an 

excellent model of a hill climber.  There was even a table 

quiz and models to 

make, so plenty to do!   

We enjoyed hearing, 

then joining in with Ty and Ian singing “When 

Allan’s 64” to the tune of When I’m 64 (“Will we 

still need him, will we still feed him, when he’s 

64?”!), and later, a select group led us in “Happy 

Birthday Allan” (words follow), which summed 

up what we all think of our vicar.  Those able to, later had the opportunity to join 

in country dancing after they’d eaten their fill! 

Naturally Allan was embarrassed by all the attention and overwhelmed by the 

combined gift, which has enabled him to 

get a good quality coat as well as donating 

a large amount to the Church Development 

Fund. 

Ed 



To the tune of Abba’s Thank You for the Music... 

Happy Birthday Allan 

He's something special in fact he's a bit of a star 
If you've got a problem he's quite the most helpful by far 
Nothing's too much for him, too big or too small  
He'll come to your rescue, he'll give it his all 
And he's witty and wise 
Allan Coutts you're our number one 
 
So, we say Happy Birthday Allan, let's keep on singing  
Now you're 60, life's just beginning 
Who can live without him I ask in all honesty 
What would church be?  
Without inspiring sermons what are we?  
So, we say Happy birthday Allan 
You mean so much to me!  
  
As a young teen, you were quite the unconfident one 
Apple orchards in Kent,  
Listening to music in your room  
But then you found God 
A path to this job 
As vicar of St T you are second to none 
Such a rock at PCC   
And always first in queues for the cakes 
 
So, we say Happy Birthday Allan, let's keep on singing 
Now you're 60, life´s just beginning 
Who can live without him I ask in all honesty  
What would church be? 
Without those walking trip tales what are we? 
So, we say Happy Birthday Allan  
You mean so much to me! 
 
We've been so blessed  
You’ve stuck right by us for so long 
We want to dedicate this song to you 
What a joy, what a life, what a Rev!  
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So, we say Happy Birthday Allan, let's keep on singing 
Now you're 60, the fun´s just beginning 
Who can live without him I ask in all honesty 
What would church be? 
Without his faithfulness... what are we?   
So, we say Happy birthday Allan 
You've changed the C of E! 
 
So, we say Happy Birthday Allan 
You mean so much to me!  
 
Geoff & Harriet Heard, Janet Wigley 
 

Bishop’s Award to St John’s, West Ashton 

The annual seminar and Bishop’s 

Awards for the Wildlife in Wiltshire 

Churchyards and Cemeteries, run in 

conjunction with the Wiltshire 

Wildlife Trust project, took place on 

12 May at St Bartholomew and All 

Saints Church, Royal Wootton 

Bassett.  The awards are given for 

the management of church grounds 

in a wildlife friendly way.   

The Bishop of Swindon (Bishop Lee 

Rayfield) handed out the certificates 

and awarded St John's Church, West 

Ashton, its 50-year certificate for its 

continued good management for 

wildlife within the churchyard.  This 

work has been carried out by 

various churchwardens over the years. 

Many congratulations to St John’s on receiving this award! Ed  
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Bradford Deanery Synod Meeting  

We met at St. Michael & All Angels in Melksham on 14th June where we were 

greeted by the Vicar, Rev Barry Blackford.  Allan fulfilled his role of Assistant 

Rural Dean in the absence of Rev. Andrew Evans who was on holiday. 

At the previous meeting it had been mentioned that the Share for 2019 would 

increase by 12.5%; you will all be pleased to hear that the correct figure is 2.5%. 

There is an increase required for the necessary expenditure for new curates but 

this will be debated at the Diocesan Synod to see whether funds can be raised in 

other ways. 

Share for 2018 payment is running behind the Diocesan average of 52% at this 

time of the year. Three churches have paid in full and the remainder have yet to 

complete. Further account details can be obtained from me if required. 

The Lay Chairman, John Joy mentioned the death of David Chatterton who had 

served on the Synod for many years representing St. John’s, West Ashton. 

Holy Trinity Bradford on Avon had appeared in “Grapevine” which prompted a 

request for us all to prayerfully consider the role of Deanery Information Officer. 

It was a matter also discussed at the Lay Chairs’ Meeting in April with the view of 

sharing information on events between the neighbouring deaneries to encourage 

wider attendance. There is also a need to communicate with Diocesan and 

General Synod at future meetings. 

Rev. Oliver Learmont (new Incumbent for Southwick, North Bradley and Steeple 

Ashton) will be licensed on 2nd July 2018 at St. Mary’s, Steeple Ashton.  

Notes from Jane Jones who has been the lead on the eco-church project at Holy 

Trinity, Bradford on Avon, were read by Rev. Joanna Abecassis. Both Holy Trinity 

and St. James have received silver 

awards. There are quite a number of 

churches in the Diocese who are 

aiming at being more eco-friendly.  

Dave Lewis reported on the Peace 

Primary School project for the Kadugli 



diocese. The deanery has accepted the challenge to support this project and 

already £5,860 of the expected £10,000 required has been raised. The 

government in Sudan supports Islamic schools but not Christian ones so this 

project will have room for 125 pupils and will also be good for outreach. Bishop 

Hassan is keen to get this project started. 

There are a number of events taking place in the deanery to raise funds for 

Kadugli so please watch the notices for information and where possible, support 

by attending. 

Diocesan Synod and Board of Finance elections – for the Laity there were four 

nominations for five places. Duly elected were: John Joy, Christopher Fielden, 

Christopher Hicks and Claire Horton. Rev. Alistair Wood was the only candidate 

for the Clergy and so was duly elected. 

After a break for refreshments Allan opened the second half of the meeting by 

stating that this was the last attendance of Rev. Shona Hoad as she was moving 

on in August. He expressed the deanery’s appreciation for her contribution and 

wished her well.  

Sarah Keen was then introduced as the 

speaker. Her role is Programme 

Manager for Renewing Hope in Rural 

Ministry. Sarah did an intensive 

PowerPoint presentation which I have 

should anyone be interested. This is 

particularly relevant to St John’s 

congregation.  It was suggested that 

forms of worship need not always be traditional. Possible models were Messy 

Church, the Potting Shed and the Filling Station movements. 

The meeting ended at 9.30pm. The next meeting will be on 17th October 2018 at 

Holy Trinity Bradford on Avon. 

Barbara Hakes 

  



Sunday Services Plan July 2018  

10.30am Services 

Date St Thomas’ Kingfisher St John’s 

1 Morning Service & Baptism Service of the Word Holy Communion BCP 

 Lead: Allan Coutts Lead: Steve Huckett Reuben Dunnings 

 Preach: Allan Coutts Preach: Alison Bennett  

8 Holy Communion & Giving 
Renewal Service 

Service of the Word Service of the Word 

 Lead: Allan Coutts Lead: Alison Bennett Colin Turner 

 Preach: Allan Coutts Preach: Ed Greening  

15 Morning Service All Age/Youth Holy Communion 

 Lead: Allan Coutts Lead: Steve Huckett Andy Yorke 

 Preach: Allan Coutts Preach: Steve Huckett  

22 Service with CMS Mission 
Focus & Baby Thanksgiving 

Holy Communion Morning Prayer 

 Lead: Allan Coutts Lead: Colin Turner Reuben Dunnings 

 Preach: Jan Ransom Preach: Colin Turner  

29 Family Service 

No Service.  Summer 
break commences. 

Morning Service 

 Lead: Martyn Whittock Allan Coutts 

 Preach: Martyn Whittock  
 

 

6pm Your Kingdom Come, Holy Trinity  Children and young people at St 
Thomas’ meet as follows: 

Holy Communion – start in 
groups, join at approx.. 11.30am. 
Family Service – all together (with 
their families) throughout service. 

Morning Service – in service for 
the first 20 minutes, then into 

groups. 

Date Preacher 

July 1 Joy Albone 

8 Life Exhibition Preview and prayer 

15 No Service 

22 Jan Ransom 

29 tbc  
 

 

 



 

Dates for your Diary July 2018 

Sun 1 5pm Prophetic Encouragement, Holy Trinity 

Mon 2 11am – 1pm Coffee and Chat and knit/crochet/sew something 

for the baby bundles at the The Red Admiral, 

Paxcroft Mead (also 9, 16, 23 and 30 July) 

Weds 4 2.30pm Mission Prayer with Dave and Diane Stockwell, St 

Thomas’ 

Sat 7 - Fri 13 LIFE EXHIBITION at Holy Trinity 

Tues 10 7.30pm PCC Meeting, St Thomas’ 

Weds 11 2pm Holy Communion BCP, St Thomas’ 

Sun 15 1pm onward CHURCH IN THE PARK, Trowbridge Park 

Mon 16 7.45pm Mission Awareness Group, 31 The Mount 

Tues 17 9.45am Residential Homes Team Meeting, St Thomas’ 

Fri 20 10.30am Wingfield Lodge Meeting, St Thomas’ 

Sun 22 10.30am 

12.30pm 

 

Mission Focus with Flame International 

Bring and Share Lunch, St Thomas’ with Jan 

Ransom 

Mon 23 8pm MenUnited Prayer, St Thomas’ 

    

August 2018 

Weds 1 2.30pm Mission Prayer, St Thomas’ 

Sun 5 5pm Prophetic Encouragement, Holy Trinity 

Mon 6 All day New Wine – day visit for all 

Weds 8 2pm Holy Communion BCP, St Thomas’ 

Tues 14 10.30am Standing Committee 

Fri 17 10.30am Wingfield Lodge meeting, St Thomas’ lounge 

Sun 19 12.30pm Bread and Cheese Lunch, St Thomas’ 

Mon 27 8pm MenUnited Prayer, St Thomas’ 

 
 


